Westbrook Old Hall

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Parent and Carers,
Can you believe it's Friday already?!

Thank you to those of youwho attended Parents' Evening. The teachers enjoyed meeting you and valued having the opportunity to

speak to you. Parents' meetings continue next week and if you haven't booked an appointment, you will still be able to do so.

There is still time to complete the parent questionnaire, which | will leave open over the weekend. We have had 133 responses to

date, which is great - thank you. Next week, I'll be in touch with feedback on any issues and concerns that were raised.

Normally, at this time of the term, the class teachers would send home a curriculum overview. We are trying our hardest to be a
'paper-free' school and have now provided all the information about what your child will be learning, on the school website. Just go

to Curriculum - Curriculum Plans and then select the year group your child is in to see what they are learning and when.

Next Friday is Children in Need Day. We are going to have a non-uniform day, but if your child wants to wear something linked with
Children in Need, then they can. However, please remember that football and rugby kits are not allowed. Please bring ina don ation

towards Children in Need, which your child will give to their teacher when they come into school.
A few reminders foryou:

e School Meals - week beginning Monday 15th November will be the Week 2.

e  Covid-19 Reporting - you must email the school office immediately if your child, or someone inyour household develops
Covid-19 symptoms or receives a positive test result.

e One-way system - | know that itis very tempting to take a short cut when you have picked your child up from Y1 or Y2, but
please follow the one-way system. | understand that it is frustrating for some of you, but we need to keep some restrictions
in place to try to protect us from Covid. This week some people have been going against the flow and closely passing
people coming in the gates - this is not safe practice, so please follow the required route.

e Pedestrian crossing - please use the crossing to cross over Old Hall Road. We don't want any accidents!

e Westbrook Old Hall Preloved Uniforms - sell good quality pre-owned uniform at discounted prices. The services they
provideare good on 3 levels: good for parents’ purses - we cost less than new; good for the environment - less waste goes
to landfill and all proceeds go to FOWOHPS - which in turn are reinvested into reinvested into the school/children. They
have most things in stock already. Enquiries can be made either via the FB parent group; on the Westbrook Old Hall

Preloved Uniforms page, or directly by phone on 07702171953
Finally, if you have any questions or concerns, please email myself or your child's class teacher.
Have a fabulous weekend.
Mary Lythall-Brennan

(Acting Headteacher)



